
From: Stebbins, Mark N [mailto:Mark.N.Stebbins@maine.gov]  

Sent: Thursday, December 18, 2008 4:10 PM 
To: Amanda Stearns 

Subject: FW: Abandoned Pit Reclamation - Falmouth 
 

Hi Amanda, 
  
Based on our discussion, it is the Department's position that this pit is not jurisdictional.  
In addition, if the pit slopes are stable and exhibit tree growth, we do not require the 
operator to regrade the slope to a shallower grade.  It does not make any sense to 
redisturb an area that is already stable. I hope this information is helpful.  If you any 
additional questions please let me know. 
  
Thanks 
Mark Stebbins 

Mining Coordinator 

Department of Environmental Protection 

Bureau of Land & Water Quality 

312 Canco Road 

Portland, ME 04103 

Tel: (207) 822-6367 

Fax: (207) 822-6303 

E-mail: mark.n.stebbins@maine.gov 

 

  

 


